
 
 

STAFF REPORT ON PROPOSED LEGISLATION 
 

 
 
To:  Mayor Gavin Buckley 
 
From:  Victoria Buckland, Acting City Manager 
 
Date:  June 10, 2025 
 
Subject: R-27-25: Renaming of the Noah Hillman Parking Garage 
 

 
 
Purpose of legislation 
The purpose of this legislation is to rename the Noah Hillman Parking Garage located in 
downtown Annapolis as the "Mills Hillman Garage" in recognition of the contributions made by 
the Mills family to the City of Annapolis. 
 
Impact of legislation on operations 
Implementation of this legislation would require the City to create new signage related to the 
Hillman Garage and to update how the garage is referenced online, both in internal systems 
such as the City’s GIS layers and externally with resources such as mapping sites.  While 
updating signage and the City’s internal systems is relatively straightforward, having the name 
change fully promulgated online will likely take more time. 
 
 
Prepared by Victoria Buckland, Acting City Manager 
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